
CYFA March Board Meeting – 6/10/18 

Attendance:   Jeremy Nelson, Chris Clauson, Greg Ehrich, Brad Sanders, Eric Simmons, Laurie Wold, Mike 

Mock, Reed Hiltner 

Notes: 

• Weigh-in events are coming up on June 21st & July 11th – Laurie will send an email to confirm 

volunteers and times. 

• National Flag Football worked out a deal with Community Education to use the High School turf 

field.  We will be playing Sundays from early September to mid November.  

• The registration fee for National Flag Football gives a $20 profit that will be shared between 

Community Ed and CYFA - $10 for each per registration.   

• Head Coaches and Assistant Coaches need to take trusted coaching training before season; 

other Coaches that come after teams are formed need to take the training before the first 

game. 

• Greg is going to email Diggins about getting the varsity players to officiate. 

• Head Coaches will wear a lanyard at games to be easily identified and the point of contact for 

officials. 

• Tackle wheels are in the shed; 11 small, 10 big.  We will need to buy more footballs. 

• Jeremy has been added to the bank account and should be getting a debit card in the next few 

days. He will pay the Comm Ed invoice as soon as he gets the card.  

• Jeremy is in contact with Jared and will continue to transition the role. Jared is staying in touch 

until the insurance check clears, at a minimum.  

• Jared sent the tax forms to Laurie, but they are in a platform that she can’t access; Jeremy will 

work to get them reformatted and submitted to TRW Tax Services in Circle Pines. 

• There is a 7th grade (league?) meeting on 7/22 at Broadway Pizza.  

• It’s likely that 7th grade games will be played on Sundays on the side turf due to good offer on 

field fees; checking on Community Ed’s cancellation policy before committing to reservations. 

• Greg sent an email to the coaches on 6/6 detailing upcoming events, dates, and requirements. 

• As an alternate to the on-line coaches training, there will be an in-person USA Training session 

on 7/14 at the Viking’s training facility in Eagan. Greg will send info when details are confirmed.  

• Football clinics starting next week; Brad has a plan and will send out details. Currently, 71 are 

signed up; 27 for the 2nd – 4th grade & 44 for 5th – 7th grade 



• DQ will be donating 10% of proceeds the night of the weigh-ins to CYFA. Need to have flyers and 

spread the word. 

• Snap Fitness and Infinite Campus are potential sponsors – need to propose specific ideas to 

ensure it’s the exposure the businesses want and how it benefits the kids/ program 

• Still trying to find interest from food trucks – if you know anyone, please reach out.  

 

The next board meeting will be July 15h at 7PM at Green Mill.  

 


